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Council Updates 
If you have a complaint or concern that needs to be addressed by council– please put in writing and for-

ward to the Town Office.  All New correspondence will be tabled at the next council meeting.  Next Coun-

cil meeting  September 1 and September 15 at the MRC 
 

Recycle Yard– Is closed but if you have branches, contact the town office between 9-4:00 pm Monday 

to Friday to arrange for the key. The key must be returned the same day. 

 We do NOT take grass clippings. 

 

Town Administration Office 

We are open to the public.  We ask that only one person come into the office at a time, Please sanitize 

your hands before entering, and if you are feeling unwell please just call and we will see what we can do 

to help 
 

Please watch the Town of Mundare Website and Facebook page for Town updates, stay safe 

PLEASE  make sure you have 2 inch high visible house numbers  

on your house so emergency response can find you or your neighbors  

when they are needed 

Notice of By-election 

Local Jurisdiction Town of Mundare, Province of Alberta 
Notice is hereby given that a by-election will be held for the filling of the following office: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Voting will take place on Wednesday, September 9, 2020 between the hours of 10:00am 
and 8:00pm. Voting will be located at: 

Mundare Recreation Center (MRC) located at  5116-50 Avenue, Mundare, AB 
Running for the Councillor position are:  Doug Kleen, Juanita Pesicka, and Frank 
Rosypal. 
 
In order to vote, you must produce identification for inspection.  The identification must be one of: 
 Government issued identification with a photo or 
 Other identification showing the name and address of the elector-examples-government cheque, bank 

statement, utility bill– Please contact the undersigned for further information 
 
Colin Zyla, 
Returning Officer 

Office Positions 

Councillor 1 



 

 

Mundare Senior's Center-  All meals and catering 

from the senior’s center will be suspended till 

February. We will be sending out more infor-

mation when it will resume in the future. 

 

Chicken Coop– Has facemasks $5.00 each as 

well as dog beds, come check out the selection 

available. 

 

Whitetail Mechanical Call to book your appointment 

(780)764-3936 we are now back to regular hours 
 

Corner Pub-We are now open!! Take out orders are 

always available! See you soon (780)764-2043 

New Promotion: 

Monday– Mundare Plate (All Day) 

Tuesday-CaeSar Day-Drink (All Day) 

Wednesday– Wing Night (4pm-11pm) 

Saturday-Girls Night (5pm-11 pm) 

Our Menu also features Traditional Korean Food 

( Bulgogi Rice, Bulgogi Noodles, Fried rice with beef, 

and Ramyun( Noodle soup-Spicy or Mild) 

Business Hours for this COVID time Mon-Thurs 12pm-

11pm, Friday and Saturday 12pm-12am, and closed 

Sundays. 

Mundare ATB- is on reduced hours from 10:00-

3:30pm. There is only one person allowed in the 

branch at a time. There is a new owner at the 

Mundare branch, her name is Kelsey and you can 

reach her at (780)764-4085 
 

Servus Credit– Hours Tues-Thurs 10-3, Friday Sat 

10am-1pm and are only allowing 2 people in at a 

time. Please maintain social distancing, and we 

have a new debit machine!  
 

Royal Care Pharmacy– Call ahead for your pre-

scription and note we are now allowed to give a 

90 day supply of any prescription.Hours Monday-

Friday 9-5pm, no cash accepted. 

 

CIB–A big thank you to Charlie Gargus for shin-

gling our storage shed and to Harvey Spak for do-
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What’s new 

FUN FACTS :  
 

The speed of a computer mouse is measured in 
Mickey’s-A British scientist first invented the roller-ball 
device in 1946 while working for the royal navy, but the 
word mouse never got coined till 1965. 
 

The spiked dog collar was invented by the Ancient Greeks to 
protect their dogs from wolf attacks  

All businesses request everyone to respect the 
COVID rules for social distancing and re-
opening strategies set forth by Alberta 

Health. 

nating the shingles! 

In mid– September we will be replacing the soil in 

our planters. 

We would appreciate any help we can get, if you 

are willing please call Irene @ (780)764-3877 or 

Marg@(780)764-0996 

Next meeting is Monday, September 21 1:00pm in 

the council Chambers 

Grass Cutting:  Contact Larry at (780)764-4058 or 

Denise at (780)632-9412 

 

Hair by Cher– is now open by bookings only. She 

asks that you adhere to COVID-19 protocol and 

bring your own mask. To book an appointment 

please call (780)603-3771 

Mundare Registries– is open Monday-Friday 

9:00am-5:00 pm.  License renewals, registrations, 

win cards, fishing license's are still available. (780)

764-2238 If you are looking to book for a license 

test please book on line at https://eservices.alberta.ca/  
 

Mundare Hair & Barber– Open by appointments 

only. Please call Kerri at (780)221-7193 
 

Quality Pizza & Sub– New hours 10am-9pm Mon-

day through Saturday. Sundays 10am-8pm Dine in 

is now available.  

Artymko Art & Design– Do you have an inkling for 

creativity? Have you ever wanted to learn to paint 

with water colours, acrylics or oils? What about 

knitting or writing psanka?  

As we enter into the fall season with cooler days & 

nights, come meet & greet new and old friends at 

the ARTYMKO ART & DESIGN STUDIO & GALLARY 

in the old laundromat building. Explore and rejuve-

nate your hidden talents & create something new. 

Come and visit or call Mary at (780)777-8491 

https://eservices.alberta.ca/
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Kids Jokes:  Why did the student eat his homework? Because the teacher 
told him it was a piece of cake!    

How do we know that the ocean is friendly? It Waves!!    

Mary Immaculate Auxiliary 
 

Due to COVID-19, Mary Immaculate Care Centre re-

mains closed to volunteers.  However Auxilians are work-

ing on a few projects. 

-“Thinking of you” note cards for MICC residents 

-Care Centre planter/flowerpot maintenance. (The Flow-

ers are looking great) 

-Garden décor displays 

-Pink signs with encouraging messages are displayed 

outside the Centre’s main doors (We hope that all who 

read the signs will find renewed energy and optimism.) 

-Resident Entertainment– Although onsite activities are 

curtailed, the Auxiliary continues to brainstorm enter-

tainment ideas and pass the suggestions along to Care 

Centre staff. 
 

Auxiliary Fundraisers: 
Committee's are in place for the Auxiliary's annual fund-

raisers.  Tentative plans are being developed with an 

eye to the ever changing COLFID-19 guidelines. 

 

The 2020 Fundraisers are: 

 

1. Bake Sale: November 

2. Light-a-lights memorial Christmas Tree ornaments: 

November-December 

 

We are hoping that these annual events  will go ahead 

but….we will be working on alternate fund raising ideas 

should the bake sale and/or Light-a-Lights not be al-

lowed this year. 

 

Father Filas Manor 

 
The Auxiliary hosts birthday party entertainment at Fa-

ther Filas Manor in June and again in September.  Due 

to COVID restrictions, the June festivities were post-

poned. The Auxiliary is happy to report that it has been 

working with the recreation department at Father Filas 

to arrange for a belated June birthday celebration and 

treats.  Plans for the September birthday are also under-

way.  Thank you Auxilians, for your donations towards 

these events. 

*Auxiliary meetings: First Monday of the month from 

September-June Time: 1:00pm Location TBA 



 

 

This will be marked with a sign that says 
“Entrance”. Only one person at a time may enter 
the library. 

• Hand sanitizer and gloves will be available for 

patrons, Use is mandatory 

• Patrons will be asked to wait in front of the plex-
iglass at the front desk when checking out. 

• Once items are checked out, they will be put in 
a new plastic bag. 

• Patrons will be asked to dispose of gloves in the 
container provided upon leaving the library. 

Return Items can be dropped in the drop box or in a 
bin that will be in the entrance to the library. 
Computer use will not be included in the relaunch 

at this time. 

Safety protocols 
Limiting the number of patrons in the library will al-
low for frequent sanitizing and compliance with social 
distancing. Sanitizing of the library will take place be-
fore opening and throughout the day. 
Patrons who are visibly ill or have been in contact 
with someone who is, are asked to comply with COVID
-19 protocol and do  not enter. 
All returned items will be stored for 72 hours before 
they are shelved or put on the courier bin.  Incoming 
courier items will remain in the bin for the same 72 
hours before they are checked in. 
This is the current relaunch plan proposed by the 
Mundare Library Board.  Changes may have to be 
made quickly if the situation changes. 
We ask for your patience and understanding as we 
work towards a viable relaunch service model 
Due Dates and Expired Patrons 
Temporary cards expired July ,2020 
Patrons who were set to have their membership expire 
between March and July were renewed until July 31 
To renew your membership, please contact the library 
and arrangements can be made for your renewal and 
payment. 
 
The Mundare Library shares a telephone number with the Town of 
Mundare. Please restrict calls regarding curbside pick up to Tues-
days when the Library manager is on site 

 Evelyn Henke  
Library Manager, 
Mundare Municipal Public Library 
librarian@mundarelibrary.ab.ca 

Mundare Municipal Public 
Library Relaunch Plan 
 
Mundare Library Board is pre-
paring for a tentative Safe Re-
launch beginning at the end of 
September. 
The following PPE’s will be provided: 
*Plexiglas sneeze barrier will be mounted on the 
circulation desk. 
*Disposable gloves and hand sanitizer will be 
provided for patrons 
*Facemasks will be provided to patrons without 
face coverings. 
Patrons can help support a safe relaunch by fol-
lowing public health measures, practicing physi-
cal distancing and good hygiene, and continuing 
to act responsibly.  

     *Stay informed– Alberta.ca/covid19* 
 
At this time, the library will continue to offer 
curbside service on Tuesdays.  Patrons who 
have placed items on hold will be notified, by 
telephone, that the item (s) will be placed in a 
new plastic bag, labelled and left on the table 
near the ATB for pick up daily (during Town of 
Mundare office Hours). 
In September the library manager will be on site 

on Tuesday and Thursdays from 10am to 

2pm. Once all safety protocols are in place for 
patrons to enter the library, notice will be given 
for the official relaunch.  When the library man-
ager is on site, patrons can communicate with 
the library manager through the main library 
door, or by telephone. 

Re-Launch Plan: 
Signs will be posted on the front door of the 
Town of Mundare building and in front of the 
library door directing patrons on safe enter and 
exit to the library. These signs will instruct pa-
trons on the current procedures for browsing 
and borrowing items. Directional arrows will be 
installed on the floor. 

Borrowing Patrons 

• Will be asked to enter the library through 
the door to the left of the library entrance. 

5128 50 Street, 

Mundare,  AB  T0B 3H0 

Phone: 780-764-3929 

Fax: 780-764-2003 

E-mail: reception@mundare.ca

L i b r a r y  n e w s  

WE ARE ON THE  
WEB 

WWW.MUNDARE.
CA 
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